
INTER-OFFICE MEMORANDUM

     DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
 DIVISION OF ENGINEERING 

TO: Mary Brazinsky, Executive Assistant 
Department of Community Investment 

FROM: Zach Hurst, Project Engineer 

SUBJECT: Indiana Landmarks (Kizer House) 

DATE: October 8, 2020  

The window repairs at Kizer House (Kizer Mansion) originally had a budget of $200,000 as 
approved in February 2019 by the Redevelopment Commission. The public bid process resulted 
in a low bid from J.W. Werntz & Son at a price of $218,800. Indiana Landmarks submitted funds 
in the amount of $18,800 to the City to move forward with the contract. 

During the course of construction, the contractor worked with the project architect to value 
engineer the sill material used during the repair process, which brought the overall contract 
value back under $200,000.  

This amendment to the Development Agreement reflects that change in the contract awarded 
through the Board of Public Works, and generates a refund back to Indiana Landmarks in the 
amount of $18,800 – their original contribution to the public portion of the project. 








	1.4 Funding Amount.  “Funding Amount” means an amount not to exceed Two Hundred Thousand Dollars ($200,000.00) of tax increment finance revenues to be used for paying the costs associated with the construction, equipping, inspection, and delivery of t...



